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Mining & Industry Projects 
NSW Department of Planning 
23-33 Bridge Street 
Sydney    NSW   2000 
 

29 October 2010 
 

Dear Sir/Madam 
 
RE: Mount Pleasant Coal Mine – Modification 
Application Number:  DA92/97 MOD1 
 
I write to express my opposition to the Mt Pleasant mine and proposed modification. 
 
As a resident and landowner I am very concerned about the progress of this mine 
and the many mines that are encroaching upon the Upper Hunter Valley. 
 
I note that the Development Consent for Mt Pleasant was granted in 1999 – some 11 
years ago.  Since that time many mines have become established in the Hunter 
Valley.  The environmental impact assessment that accompanied the original 
consent is clearly out of date – not only with today’s environmental standards but 
also with community attitudes and the impacts of mines that have in this intervening 
period established operations in the Upper Hunter. 
 
To my knowledge, a cumulative impact assessment on both environmental and 
health implications of this mine and proposed mines in the near vicinity has not been 
undertaken. 
 
It is my view that mining in the Hunter has reached saturation point.  The impact on 
our community, environment and health of all residents needs to be properly and 
fully assessed before the Government approves further mining in the area. 
 
In May of this year I was heartened by Premier Keneally’s attention to the increasing 
conflicts between mining and other land uses in our region.  I applauded her 
attention and understanding of the social and environmental issues that were at 
stake.  I warmly welcomed her decision to prohibit mining at Bickham.   
 
That decision ended over ten years of uncertainty and gave many in this community 
heart to move forward with some confidence that the NSW State Government were 
attentive to the issues arising in the Upper Hunter from the increasing imbalance 
between coal mining and other long established and co-existing industries. 
 
Clearly this is an on-going issue for those of us living in the Upper Hunter. Now 
another cluster of mines, including Mt Pleasant and proposals for Dartbrook and 
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West Muswellbrook threaten to undermine all the confidence that the Premier 
instilled in our community. 
 
The Mt Pleasant mine is another example of a decision that has taken over ten years 
to resolve while lives and investments in the community have been put on hold.   
 
The threats to our air quality and water security and health are manifold when they 
are considered in conjunction with the cumulative effects resulting from the cluster 
of mines in this area. 
 
As residents and landowner with much at stake we, as a community, have not been 
advised of the cumulative effects this and other mining proposals will have on our 
region. 
 
In addition to water and air quality, I am very concerned about the risks to the health 
of residents, the impact on road and rail infrastructure, the social and health support 
services and the impact on employment in our region. 
 
The Bickham Planning Assessment Commission provided the public with an 
opportunity to comment on mining operations that will affect their future and the 
character of their community. 
 
I respectfully request that the NSW Government appoints a Planning Assessment 
Commission to undertake a review of the cumulative effects of the cluster of mines, 
including Mt Pleasant, Dartbrook and West Muswellbrook before final decisions are 
made on these individual mining proposals. 
 
Our health, the health of our environment and the future of our community depends 
on it. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Catherine Chicken 
 
Binaba 
237 Turanville Road 
Scone 
NSW 2337 
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